DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION University of Kansas

Sept. 24, 1940

HEAR YE!!

HEAR YE!

The Call of Your Country is Toward Physical Prepardness:

Dear Faculty Hember:

for a west ,

The march of feet is toward the Gymnasium. Ye men of the faculty we are ready for you!

- 1. The first meeting of the faculty recreational group will be held on the ground floor of Robinson Gymnasium, Wednesday, September 25. If you wish to participate in badminton or aerial darts meet in the gym at 4:15 P.M. If you are interested only in volleyball be there promptly at 5:00 P.M.
- 2. There are fifty full-length lockers available in the special faculty dressing room. A private shower is also available in this faculty room.
- 3. Keys may be obtained for a 2 5¢ deposit from Miss Lauretta Gerstenberger, secretary of the Physical Education Department, 105 Robinson Gymnasium. You may use your own towel or you may purchase a towel card in the business office for \$1.00 deposit and a 75¢ fee.
- 4. Recreational classes will be conducted again this year for faculty members. The gymnasium floor has been reserved for faculty use on Wednesdays and Fridays from 4:15 P.M. to 6:00 P.M. Members of last year's recreation group have suggested that those interested in volley-ball meet promptly at 5:00 P.M. Those men also interested in badminton or aerial darts are urged to appear at 4:15 P.M., or any time between 4:15 P.M. and 5:00 P.M. At least three courts for badminton or aerial darts and two courts for volleyball will be reserved each Wednesday and Friday.

Facilities for other activities are available and faculty members are cordially invited to use them. Swimming pool hours will be announced later. Such activities as wrestling, fencing and handball may be arranged for during the above or other hours. See Mr. Burt DeGroot if you are interested.

- 5. If you have any questions concerning the recreational classes or the facilities, please address them to Mr. Burt DeGroot, 107 Robinson Gymnasium, phone K.U. 89.
- 6. This is your program, conducted for your pleasure and benefit. We will welcome suggestions concerning either the activities or the facilities.